Germantown Neighborhood Preservation Commission
Thursday, May 16, 2024, 5:30 p.m.
City Hall, Lawton Conference Room, 1930 S. Germantown Road

Call to order — 5:30 p.m.

Establishment of quorum — The following members were present: Cheron Allbright, Scott Balentine, Ellen
Bernstein, Brian Everson, Shawn Lane, Whitney Lane, Adrienne Pakis-Gillon, Marissa Rogers, Gerald Wilson,
Alderman Liaison Mary Anne Gibson and staff support Stacey Crockett and Erinn Figg.

Consideration of Minutes — April 18 minutes were approved as submitted.
Citizens to be Heard - None

Chair’s Comments — Chairman Bernstein thanked everyone for volunteering during the April 28 Tour of Remodeled
Homes and Landscapes and commended Marissa Rogers for her excellent job of chairing the subcommittee. She
also thanked everyone for participating in Lemonade Stand Day, referring to it as a great event with an enthusiastic
community championing a great cause.

Reports

Alderman Liaison - The City has much going on right now, including budget readings and events at The Grove,
GPAC and the Farm Park. Additionally, the 75th Anniversary of the Germantown Charity Horse Show is the first week
of June. Vice Mayor Gibson also commended the Commission on the Tour of Remodeled Homes success and
passed along the suggestion that it should be a competition next year.

Tree Board - No new news.

Neighborhood Services — The Neighborhood Grants program is underway. On the communications front,
Neighborhood Services is partnering with Code Enforcement on a communications push to educate neighborhood
leaders and residents on how to incorporate swimming pool code compliance into their spring clean-up efforts.
Planning Commission — No new news

Project Updates

Tour of Remodeled Homes - Marissa Rogers thanked everyone for their hard work. There were about 400 visitors
per house during the tour.

Annual Neighborhood Summit - The Commission suggested Sept. 24 as the date. E. Figg and S. Crockett to
confirm and book with The Great Hall & Conference Center.

Neighborhood Grants - Judging binders were distributed and explained.

Announcements
The next NPC meeting will be Thursday, June 20.

Adjournment - 5:55 p.m.



